
 

 

 

 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO AWARD CONTRACTS 
 

 

January 21, 2022 

 

 

Re:  Notice of Intent to Award – LAVTA On-Call Engineering Consulting 

Services, RFP #2021-04 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

This letter is to inform you that the Livermore Amador Valley Transit Authority (LAVTA) 

intends to award its RFP #2021-04 On-Call Engineering Consulting Services contracts, 

contingent on successful negotiation of contract terms, to the following firms: 

 

• Bureau Veritas North America, Inc., Sacramento, Calif. 

• Gannett Fleming, Inc., San Francisco, Calif. 

• Kimley-Horn and Associates Inc., Oakland, Calif. 

 

These proposals were determined to be the best qualified to LAVTA based on the evaluation 

factors set forth in the Request for Proposals (RFP); and the proposals were determined to be 

both responsive and responsible to all other factors set forth in the RFP. 

 

While there is no guarantee of approval, it is anticipated that an award will be made on Monday, 

February 7, at 4:00 PM, at the regularly scheduled LAVTA Board of Directors Meeting.  

 

LAVTA wishes to thank all proposers for their interest and the time and effort involved in 

submitting their proposals.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ Tamara Edwards 
 

Tamara Edwards 

Director of Finance 


